
OFFICERS 
 
BRENT J. MEYER 
President 
 
MARK TYNDALE 
Vice President 
 
DUSTIN A. SMITH 
Secretary 
 
DONALD GILBERTSON 
Treasurer 
 
AARON DONATO 
Civilian Executive 
 
DIRECTORS 
Obed Magny 
Corey Morgan 

 

OFFICE 
 

550 Bercut Drive 
Sacramento, CA  95811 

 
PHONE 

(916) 446-7661 
 

FAX 
(916) 446-7665 

 
INTERNET 

www.spoa.org 
spoastaff@spoa.org 

 
DIRECTORS 

Beth Baron 
Sam Blackmon 

Lai Lai Bui 
Jerry Camous 

 
 

July 8, 2011 
Ref. #2011P-07-01 

 
 
 
Ms. Daphne Phung, Founder and Chief Executive Officer 
California Against Slavery 
P.O. Box 7057 
Fremont, CA 94537 
 
Dear Ms. Phung,  
 
On behalf of the Board of Directors and membership of the Sacramento Police Officers Association, I am 
pleased to announce our support for the California Against Slavery ballot initiative campaign.  We strongly 
believe that this initiative is a bold and tangible solution to address the long-overlooked and serious issue of 
human trafficking in California.   
 
Our state cannot ignore this very important and significant issue for its citizens.  We must have more stringent 
laws that undeniably hold the perpetrators of such crime accountable, but at the same time, protect victims of 
these heinous acts. When passed, we believe such an initiative will greatly deter the expansion of this crime by 
increasing the penalty and fines for perpetrators, implement more effective tools for law enforcement officers 
and, most importantly, bring a higher level of awareness to the citizens of California.  
 
The Sacramento Police Officers Association is proud to stand with California Against Slavery in furtherance of 
this initiative.  Please utilize our organization’s name and logo in your media campaign as a demonstration of 
our staunch support for you and your efforts with California Against Slavery. 
 
It is our hope that, with our endorsement, SPOA can help encourage all California law enforcement officers 
and citizens to support the California Against Slavery campaign, as well as successfully address the tragedy of 
human trafficking not only in California, but throughout the country. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Brent J. Meyer 
President  
Board of Directors 
 
BJM:tlw 
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